JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP
7407 LAMOR ROAD
MERCER, PA 16137
TELEPHONE: 724-662-3310 * FAX: 724-662-0313
E-MAIL: hjetfersontowns/@neo.rr.com
John Burkett « Richard H. McCullough ¢ Tyler Angermeier
Supervisors

The monthly meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Mr. Burkett
on May 13, 2024, at 7:00pm at the Jefferson Township Building, 7407 Lamor Rd, Mercer, PA 16137.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and Roll Call was taken. In attendance we're Supervisors John
Burkett, Richard McCullough, Tyler Angermeier and Secretary/Treasurer Rachel Nickel, along with the
public sign in sheet.

A motion was made by Mr. McCullough to approve the minutes from April 8, 2024 Supervisors Meeting.
Seconded by Mr. Angermeier. Motion passed with 3 yes votes.

Motion was made by Mr. Angermeier and seconded by Mr. McCullough to pay the following payables for
April 8, 2024 through May 13, 2024. Motion passed with 3 yes votes.

General Fund $96,072.71 Sewer $ 34,312.20
Parks & Recreation $0 State Liquid Fuels $ 9,620.84

A motion was made by Mr. McCullough to approve the March reconciliations. Seconded by Mr.
Angermeier. Motion passed with 3 yes votes.

Tim Mattof 120 Fredonia Road had a complaint of culverts filled in at his daughters drive way. Mr.
McCullough explained they graded Fredonia Rd. and will be coming back to it to do a surface treatment
then seal coat.

Rich Grawl of 148 Steister Road wanted to Thank Road crew for putting dust control down. Traffic has
picked up from the detour on Valley Road.

Administrative Actions:

Motion made by Mr. Burkett to please except the following additions and exonerations for the April 2024
Tax Duplicated Real Estate Additions 1 for $13.30. Seconded by Mr. McCullough. Motion passed with 3
yes votes.

Staff Reports:
e Police Department ~

o Fire Department ~

e Parks and Recreation

e Road Report ~ Mr. McCullough discussed the roads that will being done this summer with Mercer
County Joint Seal Program is with Martuccio. The road crew has started burming roads and will
be mowing soon.

» Sewer Report ~ Mr. McCullough reported in from the Hermitage Sewer meeting that Hermitage
would like to take over the sewer pump stations. M. Davidson would handle taking care of the
residents with sewer.

Unfinished Business:

Mr. McCullough would like to purchase a truck & trailer for the sewer department. He will get quotes.

New Business:




Mr. McCullough discussed the salt contract how they have a storage fee if you can not take your allotted
amount of salt. He said that we have 6 loads in the salt shed now and we have never had a winter that
we've gone through 6 loads of salt. The supervisors are opting out of the salt contract for the up coming

year.

Mr. McCullough discussed the twp. shop addition that the construction crew wants a 50% down the
township has never paid-up front before. The supervisors decided to have the materials delivered to
township and have a set start date then the township would pay the 50% down and rest when project is
finished.

Mr. Burkett read the dates for the upcoming meetings.

Adjournment: Meeting adjourn at 7:29pm
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